
Seaholm Band Boosters Meeting 

May 1, 2019, 6:30 p.m. 

Minutes 

 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Loran Brooks, Band Boosters President. 

Approval of March 6, 2019 minutes, Chris McKenna moved to approve, and Courteney Gettel  seconded it.  Minutes were 

approved. 

1. Treasurers Report – Pam Righter, Band Boosters Treasurer 

 Dinner Dance – Made over $9,700 so far 

 New Bell set was purchased, and a few clinicians were paid since the last meeting. 

 Next year Mr. Cibor would like to move $1,000 from the Clinicians budget, and move it over to office 

supplies.  This year they had to purchase a new printer, so they were over budget in the office line item. 

 It was recommended that a new line item for Senior Wishes be added to the budget…  Current pricing is 

$5/wish, and we have about 48 seniors this year.  Many of the booster organizations send wishes to their 

seniors to be given out at the Senior All Night Party.  The executive board will discuss whether to add this as 

a yearly expense, and whether to go ahead with it.  Please email your board members if you have any strong 

feelings either way. 

2. Dinner Dance Update – Courteney Gettel 

 The dinner dance was great, people loved the venue, and had a lot of fun.  The students had a lot of good 

feedback about the night. 

 The Seaholm Parking Pass was the biggest profit at the auction!!  They will not be giving out another 

parking pass to the band, so that was a special treat.   

 From 2012/13 – present, the Sales were up 15%. 

 There will be 2 people taking it over for next year. 

 Next years tentative date of 3/20/20 is on hold at the reserve if they choose to have it there again. 

 Note for next year: Please remind students to tip the valets. 

 There are 9 slots left for Bowling with Ms. Wolfe, contact Courteney if interested. 

3. Director’s Report – Tim Cibor 

 This Band Concert is going to be the one of the best concerts in a long time.  Please invite Friends and 

Family to attend.  We will also be honoring Ms. Wolfe for her dedication to the program, as she will be 

leaving Seaholm/Derby to pursue her Graduate Master’s Degree in Wind Conducting at Northwestern 

University. 

 Google Classroom:   

o We have been starting to use Google Classroom for Chair Testing.  It is very easy to use, and he 

feels it’s really great to decrease performance anxiety.   

o The more they practice, and redo the recordings, it actually increases practice time. 

o Drum Major Voting and end of the Trimester Projects will also be done on Google Classroom. 

 Next Monday at 2:00 p.m., the District will start interviewing applicants to fill Ms. Wolfe’s Assistant Director 

position.  There are currently 80 applicants.  After the initial interviews, they will narrow the choice to 8 

applicants, then to 3.  At this time, they will bring the 3 into the classrooms to audition.  They should have 

someone hired by the end of the school year. 

 Band Camp Updates: 

o The Spring Concert is next Tuesday, May 7th. There will be cake celebration on Wednesday. 

o The Celebrate Birmingham parade and the Band Banquet is Sunday, May 19th. 

o New turf is being installed on the football field, it should be done by Band Camp. 

o Thursday, August 29th is the first Home Football Game (8/26-8/28 post band camp) 

o Senior Night for the band will most likely be at the game on 9/20/19.  The Homecoming game is 

on 10/4/19. 

 So far there are 61 total incoming freshmen for next year’s band class, approx. 8 of these were BCS kids. It 

was brought up that it would be nice if the band could visit Covington like they do Derby to encourage 

participation of Band at Seaholm.  

 



4. Uniforms – Gillian Rifkin 

  Townsend Cleaners is the new drycleaners for the Band, the previous cleaner closed.   The Seniors 

Marching Uniforms were picked up by the cleaners, and they will drop them back off when they are 

finished.  The Senior tuxes will be sent to the cleaners as well after the concert. 

 All students must turn in their tuxes at the end of the concert on Tuesday.  4 volunteers are needed, please 

contact Gillian Rifkin if you are interested. 

 There will be a list of all band students, Freshman-Juniors with T-shirt sizes for Band Camp next year.  

Please encourage your child to check and verify their size once it is hung up. 

5. Food/Cake – Amy Salciccioli and Kathleen Erb 

 Please contact Kathleen Erb if you are interested in serving cake, the Wednesday after the Spring Concert. 

6. 2019-20 Band Booster Executive Council Proposed Slate: Kara Ladomer 

 The new 2019-20 Band Executive Council was proposed as follows: 

o President- Kara Ladomer 

o Vice President – Rachel Ordona 

o Treasurer – Brad Morton 

o Secretary – Kristen May 

 A motion was made to approve the 2019-20 Board by Chris McKenna, Jillian Rifkin seconded it. 

 The new board was voted in unanimously at the meeting.  

7. Band Banquet update: - Loran Brooks 

 Banquet plans are going well.  If anyone has any clear wine bottles, Courteney Gettel is looking for some to 

finish off the centerpieces.  Please email her if you have any. 

8. New Parent contact form/Band Camp 2019 info/Miscellaneous – Loran Brooks 

 www.seaholmbands.com 

 Please see emails and the website for the New Parent contact form (incoming freshman for next year and all 

new incoming band students). 

 Also see the 2019 Seaholm Band Important Information form, Band Camp info sheet, and New Member 

Orientation sheet for more information. 

 We have many Senior parents graduating, so please consider helping the kids next year. 

 Overview can be found at www.seaholmbands.com/boosters.html 

 Please contact Kara Ladomer with any questions about positions 

12. Upcoming Dates - (www.seaholmbands.com) 

 Spring Concert – May 7th 

 Celebrate Birmingham Parade – May 19th 

 Band Awards Banquet – May 19th 

 See the website for upcoming dates for summer 2019 

11. Thank you’s 

 Food and Cake Coordinators – Amy Salciccioli & Kathleen Erb 

 Dinner Dance Team – Courteney Gettel and Many Support Folks 

 Dinner Dance Bidders and Supporters 

 A.M. and P.M. Jazz Bands 

12. Meeting adjourned at 7:07 p.m. by Loran Brooks.  

 






